


 

OSH&E Advisory Committee 

November 10, 2017 Meeting Report by Mr. Chris Kuiper and Dr. Lu Yuan  
 

The last Occupational Safety, Health, and Environment (OSH&E) Advisory Committee meeting 

was held from 8:30 AM to 1:00 PM on November 10, 2017 at the New Student Union Ballroom 

in Hammond. (Please see the attached sample photos!) This meeting was part of the CSIT 

Department Advisory Committee Annual Meeting. The attendees include nine of the twenty-one 

OSH&E Advisory Committee members (Appendix A with update-to-date contact information). 

Three OSH&E full-time faculty members were present, including: Dr. Lu Yuan, Dr. Ephraim 

Massawe, and Mr. Chris Kuiper. Mr. Lawrence Mauerman, the former OSH&E coordinator, 

attended the meeting. Two OSH&E students, Daniel Cuevas and Gregg Landry, were present. 

Special guests included: Jeremy Miller and Katie Hill. Absent were Steve Pereira, Richard 

Matherne, Don Jones, Wayne LaCombe, Dorinda Folse, Beth Inbau, Lance Roux, David Noland, 

Glenn Young, Jody Hammett, Bill Cowser, and Julie Roussel. 

 

Appendix B lists the agenda of the overall meeting. The meeting was called to order by Dr. 

Yuan at 8:40 am. Approximately 90 people participated in the event. 

 

Mr. Jerome Mabile, CSIT Advisory Committee Executive Leadership Board Member and 

Corporate QC Director of Performance Contractors, thanked the committee members for their 

contributions to the CSIT Department. He shared his story of getting actively involved with the 

CSIT Department. 

 

Then, Dr. Yuan discussed the Department mission and shared what happened in 2016-2017 with 

the meeting attendees. 

 

Next, Dean Dan McCarthy spoke to the meeting attendees that the CSIT Department would be 

split into two departments, including: Department of Computer Science and Department of 

Industrial and Engineering Technology. As part of the College/Department response to the 

continually increased demand, Dr. McCarthy shared the idea of establishing an Industry 

Advisory Council, which is independent from the Department and is driven by industrial partners 

who recognize the value of the Department to their companies. The Council will have four active 

committees, including: curriculum and accreditation, department and student enhancement, 

membership and fundraising, and publicity and promotion. The council members will have 

access to students for jobs and internships, help to ensure a sustainable supply of graduates, and 

direct influence on curriculum development. 

 

At that time the committee broke out into groups by degrees. 

 

The agenda for the OSH&E Advisory Committee meeting is attached in Appendix C. Dr. Yuan 

welcomed the committee members. Next, members introduced themselves. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

 

Dr. Yuan opened the meeting with an overview of ABET final statement. He explained the final 

statement stated that students in the program were completing their internship requirement before 



 

substantially completing all required OSHE courses. Since internship is identified as the class 

that demonstrates the culminating experience, ABET mandates that students complete their 

internship in their last semester or after completing all OSHE major courses. 

 

Some industry representatives at the meeting stated that they prefer hiring interns earlier in their 

degree program as the company is better able to help develop the student’s skills and 

competencies and it allows them to better evaluate the student in light of the prospect of future 

employment. Dr. Yuan explained that early internships can be done as a professional elective in 

students’ junior year. 

  

Dr. Yuan informed the Committee that students unable to arrange an internship in their senior 

year may engage in a Research Project as an alternate. This option does not provide the real 

internship experience; however, students are able to work with the OSH&E faculty on practice-

oriented projects in order to complete the curriculum on time. The assigned faculty advisor is not 

compensated for the additional time and effort in guiding the student through the semester-long 

project. 

 

A question from one of the Advisory Committee members concerned the possibility of students 

starting an internship mid-semester. Dr. Yuan explained that it is a possibility as long as 

University timelines are met. Another member asked whether the OSH&E program allows or 

requires students to complete a capstone project. Lu responded that the Research project that is 

completed via independent study is much like a capstone project. 

   

A question was raised about how OSH&E faculty guide students to companies. Staff at the 

meeting affirmed that during advising sessions, students are asked about their areas of interest 

and the types of industries that attract their attention. Faculty then help students identify 

industries and companies that may be a match. The student is mentored on how to approach 

prospective internship employers. Students also attend various on-campus job fairs where they 

may meet with employers from various industries. In addition, whenever OSH&E faculty receive 

emails and/or phone calls regarding the internship opportunities, Dr. Yuan always forwards the 

information to pertinent OSH&E majors. 

 

Dr. Yuan shared with the meeting attendees that the OSH&E program has implemented the 

following actions to address the issues that were raised in the ABET final statement: 

 

1. Weakness in regard to Criterion 5. Curriculum 

 

 We plan to change the OSHE 391 (since it is the required internship class in the 2017-

2018 curriculum sheet) course description by adding the following: "OSHE 391 must be 

taken in the last semester of the study, or after most if not all of the OSHE major courses 

have been completed." 

 We plan to add IT 291 (also called Industrial Internship) as one of the accepted 

Professional Electives. By doing this, OSH&E students can still take the internship class 

earlier during their study and receive 3 credit hours of Professional Electives. But, they 

will still need to complete OSHE 391 (or IT 391 if they are on an older catalog year) 

during the last semester or after completing most if not all of the OSHE major courses. 



 

 We will only accept up to 3 credit hours of IT 291 as Professional Electives. The total 

credit hours of Professional Electives are 8 (or 10 if a student needs to take 2 hours to 

make up SE 101). 

 

2. Weakness and Concern in regard to Criterion 6. Faculty 

 

Since Priya will join the OSH&E program starting Spring 2018, we feel that both 

the weakness and concern in regard to Criterion. Faculty will be resolved. 

 

3. Concern in regard to Criterion 7. Facilities 

 

Since the request for hiring a lab coordinator may not be approved, we wondered if it is possible 

to set up a student labor budget within the CSIT Department (or the new Department of 

Industrial & Engineering Technology) when student workers are hired to work with the faculty 

to maintain the labs on a regular basis. 

 

Dr. Yuan shared with the committee members that the OSH&E program received $5,000 from 

BCSP to support the ABET re-accreditation process. In addition, Daniel Cuevas was selected to 

receive the BCSP Fall 2017 $5,000 Scholarship to OSH&E. 

 

NEW BUSINESS 

 

Dr. Yuan shared that it is time to fill out the Southeastern OSH&E Advisory Committee 

Questionnaire. The questionnaire would be sent to the committee members via email. The 

members were asked to visit https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/YGDHRYB and complete 

the questionnaire by Monday, Dec.4, 2017. 

 

Dr. Yuan also informed the meeting attendees that the OSH&E program is actively searching for 

a new full-time Instructor. He said that anyone with possible interest must have at least a 

Master’s degree and preferably a CSP and/or CIH designation. 

 

Another question raised in the meeting was whether the University was providing a Master’s 

Degree in OSH&E. Dr. Yuan explained that a Doctorate degree is required to teach in the 

Master’s program and the current faculty size as well as the demand from industry and students 

would not support a Master’s degree. 

 

The OSH&E program then invited the Advisory Committee members to a tour of the new 

building. Meeting was adjourned at noon. Members and guests returned to the main room for 

lunch and more networking.

https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/YGDHRYB


 

 
 

 

 
 



 

 
 

 



 

 

Appendix A 

OSH&E Advisory Committee 

 

Members 
 

Steven P. Pereira, CSP                                     Telephone: 225-665-6000 

 President                                                 spereira@professionalsafety.com 

 Professional Safety Associates, Inc. 

 1027 North Range Avenue 

 Denham Springs, LA 70726 

 

Richard N. Matherne, CIH                                    Telephone: 225-963-7424  

 Industrial Hygiene Consultant richard.matherne@gmail.com 

 36102 Alligator Bayou Road 

Prairieville, LA 70769 

 

Don Jones PE, CSP, MBA                                   Telephone: 225-266-4934 

 17931 Inverness Ave.                                    djonesehs@gmail.com 

Baton Rouge, LA 70810 

 

Wayne LaCombe, MSPH, CSP, CIH             Telephone: 504-281-1232 

 HSE Supervisor & Compliance Advisor        wayne.lacombe@pbfenergy.com 

Chalmette Refining, LLC 

Chalmette, LA 70044  

 

Dorinda Folse, OSHA Area Director                                  Telephone: 225-298-5458 

 Occupational Safety & Health Administration Folse.Dorinda@dol.gov 

 9100 Bluebonnet Centre Blvd, Suite 201 

 Baton Rouge, LA 70809        

 

Beth Inbau, President & CEO, South Louisiana Chapter (New Orleans) Telephone: 504-888-7618 

 National Safety Council                                                                          beth@metrosafety.org 

 4200 S. I-10 Service Rd. Suite 224 

Metairie, LA 70001 

 

Rick Saizan, Safety Council LCA                        Telephone: 225-282-3291 

 8180 Siegen Lane                                     rsaizan@safetylca.org 

 Baton Rouge, LA 70810  

 

Lance Roux, CSP, ASSE Louisiana Area Director          Telephone: 225-247-7011 

 SafetyPro Resources, LLC                                     lroux@safetyproresources.com 

18405 East Petroleum Dr., Suite C 

Baton Rouge, LA 70809 

 

Alan J. Rovira, MS, MPH                   Telephone: 504-465-6893 

Industrial Hygienist                    Alan.Rovira@shell.com 

Shell Health 

15536 River Road  

Norco, LA 70079 

mailto:djonesehs@gmail.com


 

 

 

David Noland                Telephone: 225-273-6430 Ext. 533 

BREC Senior Risk Manager                dnoland@brec.org 

6201 Florida Blvd. 

Baton Rouge, LA 70806 

 

Buddy Mincey Jr., Safety Director                Telephone: 225-673-5302 

Volks Construction                 buddy@volksconst.com 

10983 Hwy. 1033 

Denham Springs, LA 70726 

 

Connie P. Fabré, Executive Director                                          Telephone: 225-769-0596 

Greater Baton Rouge Industry Alliance, Inc. (GBRIA) ConnieFabre@gbria.org 

5800 One Perkins Place Dr., Ste. 5-A 

Baton Rouge, LA 70808 

 

Glenn Young, CSP                    Telephone: 225-772-1588 

President                      g.young.g@gmail.com 

Glenn Young & Associates, LLC 

5261 Highland Road, No. 193 

Baton Rouge, LA 70808 

 

Chris Newton                    Telephone: 225-754-0241 

Workforce Development Coordinator     chris.newton@cajunusa.com 

Cajun Industries, LLC  

P.O. Box 104 

Baton Rouge, LA 70821 

 

Charles D. Leonard, CIH                   Telephone: 225-335-7457 

Industrial Hygiene Consultant charlie@cleonard.net  

Leonard & Associates 

4739 Loyola Drive 

Baton Rouge, LA 70808 

 

Jody Hammett                   Telephone: 225-753-4371 

Director of Training and Recruitment     jhammett@deepsouthcrane.com 

Deep South Crane & Rigging, LLC 

15324 Airline Hwy 

Baton Rouge, LA 70817 

 

Eric Miller Telephone: 985-237-9086 

Risk Management-Assistant airsafetyguy@live.com 

St. Tammany Parish Government 

21454 Koop Drive, Suite 2G 

Mandeville, LA 70471 

 

William Cowser Telephone: 985-649-0267 

PO Box 1729 WLCOWSER@aol.com 

Slidell, LA 70459 

 

mailto:charlie@cleonard.net
tel:225-753-4371


 

 

Julie Roussel Telephone: 225-353-8956 

Sr. EHS Manager, JHRoussel@dow.com 

Business Services 

Site Safety and Industrial Hygiene 

The Dow Chemical Company 

P.O. Box 150, Building 3502 

Plaquemine, LA  70764 

 

Ellis Vliet                                                        Telephone: 

Turner Industries Group, L.L.C.          evliet@turner-industries.com 

215 Highalandia Drive 

Baton Rouge, LA 70810 

 

Sandra Cashe   Telephone: 985-327-1315 

Senior VP & GM of Contractor Management  sandrac@pecsafety.com 

PEC Safety 

233 General Patton Ave. 

Mandeville, LA 70471 

 

Student Members 

 

Daniel Cuevas                                                 Telephone:  

175 N 15Th Street Daniel.Cuevas@selu.edu 

Ponchatoula, LA 70454 

 

Gregg Landry Jr. Telephone:  

13370 Magnolia Crossing Gregg.Landry@selu.edu 

Hammond, LA 70401 

 

Faculty Members 

 

Dr. Lu Yuan, ScD, CSP                                   Telephone: 985-549-2189 

Interim Head Lu.Yuan@selu.edu 

Department of Computer Science and Industrial Technology                                     

Associate Professor 

Occupational Safety, Health, and Environment (OSH&E) 

Southeastern Louisiana University 

SLU 10847 

Hammond, LA 70402 

 

Dr. Ephraim Massawe, ScD Telephone: 985-549-2243 

Associate Professor                                                                  Ephraim.Massawe@selu.edu 

Occupational Safety, Health, and Environment (OSH&E) 

Department of Computer Science and Industrial Technology 

Southeastern Louisiana University 

SLU 10847 

Hammond, LA 70402 

 

Mr. August (Chris) Kuiper, MS, CSP Telephone: 985-549-3751 

Instructor August.Kuiper@selu.edu 



 

 

Occupational Safety, Health, and Environment (OSH&E) 

Department of Computer Science and Industrial Technology 

Southeastern Louisiana University 

SLU 10847 

Hammond, LA 70402 

 

Mr. Lawrence Mauerman*, MAS, PE                                                  Telephone: 985-549-3476 

Former Coordinator, OSH&E Degree Programs  lmauerman@selu.edu 

Department of Computer Science and Industrial Technology 

Southeastern Louisiana University 

SLU 10847 

Hammond, LA 70402 

 

* - Mr. Mauerman retired after Spring 2012. 

 



 

ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING – NOVEMBER 10, 2017 
Department of Computer Science and Industrial Technology 

 

PROGRAM SCHEDULE: 

8am-830am Coffee Social/Networking, New Student Union, Large Ballroom (3rd Floor) 

830am-9am Opening Remarks 

- Mr. Jerome Mabile, CSIT Advisory Committee Executive Leadership Board, Corporate QC 

Director, Performance Contractors Inc. 

- Dr. Lu Yuan, Interim Department Head of CSIT 

- Dr. Dan McCarthy, Dean of College of Science and Technology 

9am-12pm Break-out Sessions 

- In Ballrooms A, B, and C, and Conference Room 

12pm-1210pm Brief Summary by Executive Leadership Board and Program Coordinator in Large Ballroom 

- Sean Goodgion, CGB (Computer Science, Information Technology) and Dr. John Burris, CSIT 

Undergraduate Coordinator 

- Joe Gelpi, Oceaneering (Engineering Technology) and Dr. Mohammad Saadeh, ET 

Coordinator 

- Jerome Mabile, Performance Contractors (Industrial Technology) and Dr. Roy Bonnette, IT 

Coordinator 

- Rick Saizan, Gulf Coast Safety Council (OSH&E) and Dr. Lu Yuan, Interim Department Head 

1210pm-1pm Lunch (Courtesy of Cajun Industries, LLC) 

- In Large Ballroom 

LOCATION: 

New War Memorial Student Union, 3rd floor 

Bldg. # 25A on http://www.southeastern.edu/map/assets/campus_map.pdf 
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Appendix C 

OSH&E Advisory Committee 

 
Semi-Annual Meeting Agenda 

November 10, 2017 

 

 

Time  Issues                  Actions 

 

 

9:00 - 9:15 am Welcome & Introduction  

 (By Dr. Lu Yuan) 

 

 

9:15 - 10:30 am Old Business 

 

1. ABET Reaccreditation                

      (By Dr. Lu Yuan) 

  

2. BCSP $5000 Contribution to OSH&E 

And $5000 Scholarship 

(By Dr. Lu Yuan) 

 

 

10:30 - 11:50 am  New Business 

 

1. Tour of New Building                                         

      (By all) 

 

2. OSH&E Advisory Committee Questionnaire 

 

3. OSH&E Instructor Search 

 

 

11:50 - 12:00 pm Portrait & Group Picture  

 

 

12:00 pm Luncheon 


